56 Mount Prospect Park

Belfast

BT9 7BG






          9 September 2003

Dear Chief Executive,

I write in the assumption that this matter relates to the Housing Executive. If not I apologise and ask if you might guide me to who would be responsible. 

As a regular visitor to relatives in the Clarawood estate in East Belfast, I have noticed the recent erection of an ugly steel fence at Clara Way alongside what I think is the Connswater river. It has been placed in front of a reasonably discreet, and, I thought, adequate pre-existing fence.

I ask what the purpose and expense of this new fence was? If, as I suspect, it was designed to stop residents taking a short cut across the river and out to the nearby street, it is already proving pointless. I have seen teenagers scaling over it, but more significantly several rails have just been removed at the bridge again to enable people to continue accessing the nearby road.

While the fence was still being erected, at least one rail was removed by residents and duly replaced by your contractor - before the job was completed. So it was already perfectly obvious to yourselves that the enterprise was redundant and a total waste of money. What I wish to know is why the erection continued in the knowledge that rails would unquestionably be removed? 

The recently planted bushes and shrubs - last year's project I think - appear to have been uprooted in the fence operation, which begs the question of who is making such foolish decisions on expenditure and needless work, without taking reality and previous operations into account?

I would also like to know why it is an iron law of your grass cutting contractors that they will not remove litter before commencing the cuttings, which are, I believe, too frequent anyway. Overly manicured grass tends to die, is ugly and gives children no impression of vegetation or even of slight wildness. The result of not removing the accumulated rubbish is a display of minced litter, which is worse than the normal spread of single crisp packets, plastic bottles, drink cans and cigarette wrappers etc. 

Perhaps you could, as that iron law is unbreakable, change the contract of your grass cutters and have the number of their grass cutting operations reduced by one a year, replacing that one with another highly-specific task, being the thorough removal of litter, not just from the grass area later to be cut, but also from the hedges and edges of the site.

Yours sincerely

